
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

May 29, 2020 
General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 
Residential 
Residential living    0 cases  
Residential Pending Cases    1 cases 
Residential Covid related Deaths  1 case  
Residential cases recovered   2 cases 
Skilled Nursing 
Skilled Nursing        5 cases  
Skilled Pending cases    12 Cases* 
Skilled cases recovered   3 cases  
Skilled Covid related deaths    6 deaths 
Personal Care 
Personal Care    0 cases 
Personal Care Pending cases    0 cases 
Personal Care Covid related deaths   0 cases 
Employees 
DV Employees    0 cases – self-isolated at home     
DAH Employees     0 cases – self-isolated at home  
Employee Pending cases   0 case 
COVID cases recovered–employee   17 cases 
 
*One skilled resident test came back and was negative.  The other 12 outstanding 
tests are the five positive COVID cases and the 7 other residents on that unit.   
 
No memo will be published over the weekend – starting next week we will publish 
memos on Monday. Wednesday, and Friday, unless we have important news that needs to 
get out right away.  Have a wonderful weekend – The Dunwoody Grounds are beautiful 
so I hope you can get out to enjoy them.  Also the Memorial Garden has their annuals 
planted – it is stunning right now! 
 



Last call for Hearts for Lankeneau Hospital.  Please get them to Kathy Barton via mail by 
June 3, 2020 so that we can get them to the hospital.  Thank you for working on this 
project – I will post a total number made next week.  Thanks to Rose Ondo for dropping 
them off at the hospital for us! 
 
WEARING YOUR MASK 
 
We thank all the of residents and staff for wearing their masks – but please be sure it is 
covering your nose and mouth – if it is not- then it is not going to help!  I see many 
wearing them on their chin.  This is especially important in the hallways in case you have 
to pass someone.  If you need a mask, we are still making them (every time I go to put 
my machine away, I get another request), so please let me know if you need another one.  
I plan to make many over the weekend.  We are going to need them for some time, 
unfortunately!   Also be sure to wash your mask.  Any questions – contact Kathy Barton 
(610-359-4428 or kbarton@dunwoody.org). 
 
 
 
 


